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ENFIELD BOARD OF EDUCATION
ENFIELD, CONNECTICUT

Time-Place: Council Chambers Date: 05/26/15
820 Enfield Street
Enfield, CT
7:00 PM Regular Meeting

Call to Order — 7:00 PM

Invocation or Moment of Silence — Stacy Thurston

Pledge of Allegiance — Stacy Thurston

Fire Evacaation Announcement

Roli Call

Board Guest(s)

Superintendent’s Report

a. Student Representatives Report
b. EHS/FHS Academic Scholarship Awards Nights
¢. Grants Report
d. Personnet Report
¢. May/June Events

. Nofte:
Audiences

" Item 17a may be

Board Members’ Comments addressed after Hem 9.

Unfinished Business

a. Town Council FY2015-16 Budget Allocation Discussion & Action if any

b. “Receipt of and Action upon Recommendation of Superintendent of Schools Concerning Teacher
Contract Non-renewals in Accordance with Connecticut General Statues 10-151%

New Business

a. 2015 Lester J. Bodley Memorial Scholarship
b. June 23" Board of Education Meeting

Board Committee Reports

a. Building Committee
b. Curriculum Committee

Approval of Minutes: Regular Meeting Minutes — May 12, 2015 and Speciai Meeting Minutes — May 18, 2615
Approval of Accounts and Payroll

a. For the Month of March & Aprii 2015
b, Line Item Transfers, if any

Correspondence and Communications
Audiences
Executive Session

a. Matters Related to Personnel
b. Matters Related to the Superintendent’s Evaluation

Adjournment
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ENFIELD PUBLIC SCHOOLS
OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

%

Date: May 26, 2015

To: Enfield Board of Education
From: Dr. Jeffrey A. Schumann
Re: Superintendent’s Report -

a. Student Representative Report: Enclosed in your packet, you will find a report
from both BOE Student Representatives regarding events/happenings at their
respective high schools. Student Representatives may have some additional
information or comments to share with Board members.

b. EHS/FHS Academic Scholarship Awards Nights: Both high schools will hold
Academic Scholarship Awards nights. Enfield High will hold their awards night on
May 28" at 6:30 PM in the EHS Auditorium and Enrico Fermi will hold their awards
night on June 1* at 6:30 PM in the FHS Auditorium. Board members have received
invitations to both of these events.

¢. Grants Report: The Grant Report for May 2015 is enclosed for your review.

d. Personnel Report: The Personnel Report for May 2015 is also enclosed for your
review.

e. May/June Events: There are several events happening during the month of May
and June:

- JFK Gr. 7 Band & Orchestra Concert will be held on May 27™ at 7:00 PM in the
JFK Auditorium.

- JFK Gr. 8 Band & Orchestra Concert will be held on June 2™ at 7:00 PM in the
JFK Auditorium.

- EHS Instrumental Spring Concert will be held on June 3 at 6:30 PM in the
Auditorium. ‘

- Gr. 5 Band & Chorus Concert will be held on June 4" at 7:00 PM in the JFK
Auditorium.

- Parent Leadership Graduation will be held on June 4™ at 7:00 PM at the Family
Resource Center.

- EHS/FHS Chorus Concert will be held on June 8™ at 7:00 PM in the FHS
Auditorium.

- JFK Gr. 7 & 8 Chorus Concert will be held on June 9™ at 7:00 PM in the JFK
Auditorium.

- FHS/EHS/World Languages National Honor Society Induction Ceremony will be
held on June 10" at 7:00 PM in the FHS Café.

- Eli Whitney Chorus Concert will be held on June 10™ at 7:00 PM in the APR.

- Adult Education Graduation Ceremony will be held on June 1 1™ at 7:00 PM in

the FHS Auditorium.
Over —
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Edgar H. Parkman Spring Concert will be held on June 15% at 7:00 PM in the
APR.

Eli Whitney Instrumental Concert will be held on June 15™ at 7:00 PM in the
APR.

Prudence Crandall Chorus Concert will be held on June 16" at 7:30 PM in the
APR.

Prudence Crandall Instrumental Concert will be held on June 18" at 7:30 PM in
the APR.

Rachel’s Challenge Kindness Carnival will be held on June 19" at 5:00 PM in the
FHS Gym.

FHS Graduation will be held on June 23™ at 7:00 PM on the Athletic Field
weather permitting.

EHS Graduation will be held on June 24™ at 7:00 PM on the Athletic Field
weather permitting.



= ENFIELD PUBLIC SCHOOLS
OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

Date: May 26, 2015

To: Enficld Board of Education

From: Dr. Jeffrey A. Schumann

Re: Town Council FY2015-16 Budget Allocation Discussion & Action if
any

Note: The Board may enter into Executive Session prior to acting on this item.

The Board can continue their previous discussion regarding the FY2015-16 budget
allocation.

Therefore, the Enficld Board of Education may take any action(s) deemed appropriate
regarding approving the FY2015-16 Budget.

— 27 SHAKER ROAD - ENFIELD, CONNECTICUT 06082 - (860) 253-6500 - FAX (860) 253-6510 —
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= ENFIELD PUBLIC SCHOOLS
OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

Date: May 26, 2015

To: Enfield Board of Education

From: Dr. Jeffrey A. Schumann

Re: Receipt of and Action upon Recommendations of Superintendent of

Schools Concerning Teacher Contract Non-renewals in Accordance
with Connecticut General Statues 10-151

Note: The Board may enter into Executive Session prior to acting on this item.
This item was previously addressed on March i

Therefore, the Enfield Board of Education may take any action(s) deemed appropriate
regarding Teacher Contract Non-renewals.

— 27 SHAKER ROAD - ENFIELD, CONNECTICUT 06082 - (860) 253-6500 - FAX (860) 253-6510 —
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ENFIELD PUBLIC SCHOOLS
OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

Date: May 26, 2015

To: Enfield Board of Education

From: Dr. Jeffrey A. Schumann

Re: 2015 Lester J. Bodley Memorial Scholarship

Since 2004, the Enfield Board of Education has announced the recipients of the Lester J.
Bodley Memorial Scholarships at a Board meeting. These scholarships are awarded each
year to a boy and girl graduate from Enfield High School.

Enclosed in your packet is information provided by Ellen Frost, Guidance Counselor at
Enfield High School. Due to student confidentiality and the timing of their scholarship
program, they are recommending that both students be referred as Student A and Student
B instead of announcing their names publically.

Therefore, the Enfield Board of Education may take any action(s) deemed appropriate on

awarding the 2015 Lester J. Bodley Memorial scholarships for Student A and Student B
as presented.

— 27 SHAKER ROAD+ ENFIELD, CONNECTICUT 06082 - (860) 253-6500 - FAX (860) 253-6510 —
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ENFIELD PUBLIC SCHOOLS
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OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

Date: May 26, 2015

To: Enficld Board of Education

From: Dr. Jeffrey A. Schumann

Re: June 23" Board of Education Meeting

There is a conflict with the June 23" Board of Education meeting. Enrico Fermi will
hold their graduation ceremony on the same night as the scheduled Board of Education
meeting. The Board can cancel this meeting and has the option to hold a special meeting
if needed on June 30",

Therefore, the Enfield Board of Education may take any action(s) deemed appropriate on
regarding the June 23, 2015 Board of Education Meeting.

= 27 SHAKER ROAD - ENFIELD, CONNECTICUT 06082 - (860) 253-6500 - FAX (860) 253-6510 —
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~ ENFIELD PUBLIC SCHOOLS
OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

Date: May 26, 2015

To: Enfield Board of Education
From: Dr. Jeffrey A. Schumann
Re: Executive Session

The Board of Education needs to discuss the following item:

- Matter(s) Related to Personnel
- Matter(s) Related to the Superintendent’s Evaluation

Therefore, I recommend that the Enfield Board of Education enter into executive session,
with the appropriate personnel invited, for the reasons described above. An affirmative
vote of two-thirds of the members present and voting is required. Board members can
relocate to either the Staff Lounge or the Enfield Room for the executive session.

— 27 SHAKER ROAD - ENFIELD, CONNECTICUT 06082 - (860) 253-6500 + FAX (860) 253-6510 —
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/@7 EHSI FHS Student Representative Reports — May 26, 2015
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Enfield High & Enrico Fermi High School.

- EHS Scholarship Awards Ceremony will be held on May 28th at 6:30 PM in the
Auditorium.

- FHS Scholarship Awards Ceremony will be held on June 13t in the Auditorium at 6:30
PM.

- EHS Instrumental Spring Concert will be held on June 37 at 6:30 PM in the
Auditorium.

- EHS/FHS Senior Class Night will be held on June 5% at 6:30 PM at LaNotte.
- FHS/EHS Chorus Concert will be held on June 8t at 7:00 PM in the FHS Auditorium.

- EHS/FHS National Honor Society Recognition Dinner & Awards Ceremony will be held
on June 9th at 5:00 PM at Mount Carmel.

- FHS/EHS World Language National Honor Society Awards Ceremony will be held on
June 10t at 7:00 PM in the FHS Café.

- Rachel’s Challenge Kindness Carnival will be held on June 19t at 5:00 PM in the FHS
Gym.

- FHS Graduation will be held on June 22rd at 7:00 PM on the FHS Athletic Field.

- EHS Graduation will be held on June 23t at 7:00 PM on the EHS Athletic Field.

- Monday, May 25 NO GAMES SCHEDULED Game Time | Bus Time
Tuesday, May 26
HOME
COVENTRY @ | FERMI GIRLS TENNIS 3:45 P.M.
ROCKVILLE @ | FERMI BASEBALL (JV) 3:45 P.M.
ROCKVILLE @ | FERMI BASEBALL (Varsity) 3:45 PM.
SIMSBURY @ | FERMI BOYS VOLLEYBALL (JV) 4:00 P.M.
SIMSBURY @ | FERMI BOYS VOLLEYBALL (V) 5:00 P.M.
EAST GRANBY @ | ENFIELD BASEBALL (Varsity) 3:30 P.M.
Awai
Fermi Golf @ | RHAM (Blackledge CC) 3:00 P.M. 1:30 P.M.
Fermi Softball (JV) @ | Rockville High School 3:45 P.M., 215 P.M.
Fermi Softball (V) @ | Rockville (Vernon Center M.S.) 5:00 P.M. 3:15 P.M.
Fermi Boys & Girls Track | @ | Tolland High School (CCC Tourney) 4:00 P.M. 2:15P.M.
Enfield Golf @ | Avon (Blue Fox Run) 3:00 P.M. 1:30 P.M.
Enfield Boys & Girls Track | @ | Granby High School (NCCC Tourney) 2:00 P.M. 12:30 P.ML
Wednesday, May 27
HOME
WINDSOR LOCKS MS @ | JFK BASEBALL 3:45 P.M.
WINDSOR LOCKS MS @ | JFK SOFTBALL 3:45 P.M.
AEROSPACE @ | FERMI BOYS VOLLEYBALL (V) 5:00 P.M.




GLASTONBURY @ | ENFIELD BOYS VOLLEYBALL (JV) 4:00 P.M.
GLASTONBURY @ } ENFIELD BOYS VOLLEYBALL (V) 5:00 P.M.

FERMI (JV) @ } ENFIELD SOFTBALL (Higgins) 4:00 P.M. 2:30P.M
FERMI (Varsity) @ | ENFIELD SOFTBALL (Higgins) 700PM. | ————-
Away

Fermi Softball (JV) @ | Enfield (Ifiggins Field} 4:00 P.M. 2:30 P.M.
Fermi Softball (Varsity) @ | Enfield {Higgins Field) 700PM. | -
Enfield Baseball (JV) @ 1 Glastonbury High School 3:45 P.M. 2:15P.M
Enfield Baseball (Varsity) | @ | Glastonbury High School 345P M. | -
Thursday, May 28

HOME

STAFFORD @ | JFK BASEBALL 3:45 P M.

STAFFORD @ | JFK SOFTBALL 3:45 P.M.

ROCKVILLE @ | FERMI GOLF (Grassmere CC) 3:00 P.M.

ENFIELD @ | FERMI BOYS & GIRLS TRACK 6:00 P.M.

Away

Enfield Golf @ | South Windsor (Top Stone G.C.) 3:00 P.M. 1:45PM
Enfield Boys Tennis @ | Suffield High School (NCCC Tourney) 9:30 A M. 8:15 AM
Enfield Girls Tennis @ | Suffield Academy (NCCC Tourney) SI0AM., | -
Enfield Boys & Girls Track | @ | Fermi High School 6:00 P.M,

Friday, May 29

HOME

Away

JFK Baseball @ | Hling (Northwest Park, Manchester) 6:30 P.M. 5:00 P.M.
Saturday, May 30

HOME

Away

JFK Boys & Girls Track @ | Manchester High School (Champion.) 10:00 AM. 8:00 A M.

Sunday, May 31

NO PRACTICES OR GAMES




ENFIELD PUBLIC SCHOOLS
FY 2015 GRANTS
Applied For Awarded Date Submitted  Approval Date
Adult Education - (Grant Portion) 97,816.00 93,086.00 4/10/2014 8/18/2014
Adult Education - Cooperative 58,186.00 58,186.00 410/2014 8/18/2014
Adult Ed - Literacy Volunteers 12,209.00 cancelled 4/10/2014 cancelled
Adult Eduation Program Improvement Project 70,000.00 70,000.00 5/29/2014 9/2/2014
Perkins 61,315.00 63,585.00 6/6/2014 Pending
Perkins Innovation Grant 40,000.00 33,579.00 6/2/2014 7/21/2014
Head Start State Grants (Enhancement, Extended Services, Early Link) 134,975.00 137,838.00 5/30/2014 6/25/2014
Head Start Federal Grants (FY 3/1/15 - 2/28/16) 824,234.00 824,234.00 10/28/2014 2/18/2015
JFK After School Program (ERFC) 139,555.00 139,555.00 June, 2014 7/27/2014
After School Summer Program (ERFC) 30,000.00 30,000.00 July, 2014 8/3/12014
IDEA Section 611, Special Education Assistance 1,227,774.00 1,227,774.00 5/12/2014 6/22/2014
IDEA Section 619, Preschool Education 50,152.00 50,080.00 5/12/2014 6/22/2014
Parent Leadership 25,293.00 25,293.00 71712014 9/18/2014
Title 1 Entitlement 813,562.00 813,562.00 10/8/2014 12/31/2014
Title Il Entitlement 127,644.00 127,644.00 10/8/2014 12/31/2014
Title Il Entitlement 16,066.00 16,066.00 9/22/2014 11/26/2014
Sheff Open Choice 41,150.00 41,150.00 5/9/2014 712712014
Open Choice Capital 68,510.00 68,510.00 51212014 8/27/2014
Open Choice Magnet School (from PSIS Report- 51 students) - 153,000.00 10/1/2014 12/30/2014
3M Grant 20,000.00 20,000.00 3/3/12014 6/20/2014
CCS Professional Learning Mini Grant 6,000.00 6,000.00 11/28/2014 12/9/2014
TOTAL 3,864,441.00 3,999,142.00
FY 2016 GRANTS
Applied For Awarded Date Submitted  Approval Date

Adult Education - (Grant Portion) 106,557.00 - 419/12015 Pending
Adult Education - Cooperative 60,404.00 = 4/9/2015 Pending
Adult Eduation Program Improvement Project 70,000.00 - 5/18/2015 Pending
Perkins 63,585.00 5 5/15/2015 Pending
Sheff Open Choice 41,150.00 = 4/30/2015 Pending
IDEA Section 611, Special Education Assistance 1,227,774.00 - 5/8/2015 Pending
IDEA Section 619, Preschool Education 5,080.00 = 5/8/2015 Pending
Open Choice Capital 75,000.00 - 4/15/2015 Pending
Smart Start Grant-Capital Improvements 280,000.00 280,000.00 12/19/12014 5/11/2015
District Technology Upgrades to Support Transition to the New Standards 75,848.00 - 2/12/2015 Pending
TOTAL 2,005,398.00 280,000.00

Notes:

Smart Start Grant-Capital Improvements is a 5 year grant - 06/30/2015 - 06/30/2020
District Technology Upgrades to Support Transition to the New Standards Grant Period 04/01/2015 - 06/30/2016

C:\Users\Kzalucki\AppData\Local\MicrosoftWindows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.Outlook\TO2QE960\Grant Report - May 2015

5/21/2015




CERTIFIED PERSONNEL MATTERS
April 27, 2015 through May 22, 2015

Retirements: Effective

Name DOH Date Position/Location Reason

MaryAnn Tangari 09/01/94 06/30/15 Family & Consumer Retirement
Sciences / IFK

Lynette Keane 10/24/97 06/30/15 English / JFK Retirement

NON-CERTIFIED PERSONNEL MATTERS
April 27, 2015 through May 22, 2015

Retirements: Effective

Name DOH Date Position/Location Reason

Marilyn Davis 09/05/77 06/30/15 Paraprofessional / PREK Retirement
H Memorial

Mary Bavier 12/03/98 06/30/15 Secretary / Pupil Services Retirement
12 mth

Marilyn Thibodeau 01/02/90 05/30/15 Secretary / JFK Retirement

10 mth
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Enfield High School 1264 Enfield Street » Enfield, CT 06082

Guidance Counselors
Mrs. Joy DiMaggio, Chaitperson

~ Mors. Ellen Frost

Mrs. Kelly Mortison

Guidance Department
Tel: (860) 253-5550

(860) 253-6595
Fax: (860) 253-5326

|

May 21, 2015

Dear Dr. Schumann and the Board of Education,

The EHS Common Application Selection Committee comprised of teachers, counselors and
administrators has chosen Kyle Lumbert and Jessica Miller as the 2015 recipients of the Lester ].
Bodley Scholarship. Kyle will be attending Elizabethtown College in Pennsylvannia and Jessica will
be attending the University of Florida. Enclosed is a copy of their applications. They will each be
receiving $250.00. ‘

Due to the requirements stipuhted by Lester ]. Bodley's estate, the students need to be approved
and publicly announced by the Enfield Board of Education. Please add this to the May 26 agenda.

Thank you for considering these two fine students for this scholarship. I look forward to hearing
from you regarding their confirmation as Bodley recipients. Please do not hesitate to contact me if
you or the BOE members have any concerns or questions. '

You are coidially invited to attend our Academic Awards/Scholarship Program en Thursday May
28, 2015 at 6:30 in the Enfield High School auditorium.

Most Sincerely, i

Ellen Frost
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REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
MAY 12, 2015

BOARD OF EDUCATION % f%

A regular meeting of the Enfield Board of Education was held at Town Hall in Council
Chambers, located at 820 Enfield Street, Enfield, CT on May 12, 2015.

1. CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairman Sirard.

2. INVOCATION OR MOMENT OF SILENCE: Chairman Sirard

3. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Chairman Sirard

4. FIRE EVACUATION ANNOUNCEMENT: Chairman Sirard announced the fire
evacuation announcement.

5. ROLL CALL:

MEMBERS PRESENT: Peter Jonaitis, Raymond Peabody, Lori Unghire, Vin Grady, Tina
LeBlanc, Timothy Neville, Stacy Thurston and Tom Sirard

MEMBERS ABSENT: David Wawer

ALSO PRESENT: Dr. Jeffrey Schumann, Superintendent; Mr. Christopher

Drezek, Deputy Superintendent and FHS Student Representative
Thomas Vose

6. BOARD GUEST(S)

a. BUZZ Robotics

Board members welcomed members of the BUZZ Robotics program to the Board meeting. A
video of their 2015 competitions was shown.

BUZZ Robotics Seniors from Enrico Fermi High School Zac Boyer, Alisa Donovan and Brian
Toohey were available to address Board member questions.

Mr. Neville congratulated them for being around for 20 years. His son was a part of BUZZ and
it amazes him how the challenges have changed and progressed over the years. He asked if
being part of this has helped them with school work. Collaboration and team work is a big part
of this program.

Mr. Boyer stated it is a lot of work keeping up with everything including class work. They have
learned more from the robotics and from our mentors.

Mr. Peabody thanked the students for their work with BUZZ Robotics. He asked if they use
algebra or geometry. Mr. Boyer stated they use more geometry.

Mr. Peabody asked them what the biggest challenge was for them. Mr. Boyer stated figuring
out the design for the robot. It was a lot more challenging than they originally thought it would
be. You are stacking and moving items which created challenges to the design.

Ms. Donovan added that a defense component was also added to the competition.

Mr. Peabody appreciates their outstanding work. Keep up the good job of having our Town

Regular BOE Meeting Minutes
May 12, 2015
Page 1



recognized nationally.

Mr. Jonaitis likes the color of the BUZZ Robotics team shirts. You are very recognizable. He
congratulated them for their outstanding teamwork.

Mrs. LeBlanc stated that she is friends with some of your parents and has kept up on your
accomplishments via Facebook. Her younger son is very interested in this program and will be
at JFK next year. She is glad to see females in this program. You should all be very proud of
your accomplishments — congratulations for a job well done.

Mr. Grady also congratulated them for a job well done. Balancing school work and
extracurricular activities can be difficult. It is really amazing to see you compete, The video
showing how you compete was great. He also thanked the mentors for everything you have
done for our students.

Mr. Neville stated that our mentors have been involved for 20 years and have developed BUZZ
Robotics into a great program.

Chairman Sirard thanked the students and mentors. You have done us all proud. We support
you all and are happy for your success. Congratulations and keep up the good work.

Dana P. Henry, Senior Mentor/Massachusetts, FIRST® congratulated the mentors for their
dedicated 20 years of service. BUZZ Robotics has been a role model to the surrounding towns.
Thank you for everything you have done for FIRST.

Cory Rice, former BUZZ Robotics Student and 2012Enfield High graduate introduced the
following 20 year mentors: Ed Dolinsky, Bob Scagni, Jimmy Hodrinsky, Jim Morin, Steve
Olson, Art Colling and Earl Bahl. Board members presented each mentor with a gift.

Board members congratulated each BUZZ Robotics mentor for everything they have done for
our students and school.

7. SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT

Student Representatives Report — as presented

National Honor Society Recognition Dinner — as presented

JFK National Honor Society Induction Ceremony — as presented
May Events — as presented

oTEp

8. AUDIENCES

Liz Davis, North Maple Street — Mrs. Davis stated she is here about the School Security
Guards. This is something we cannot afford. She would like to see the schools properly
funded. She would like the Board to vote against the MOU. Our School Security Guards are a
great resource but we do not have the funds to support this. We are spending a lot on the
guard’s salaries. This money could be used to harden our schools, Board members have been
elected to be our voice for education. We need you to put our kids first before the Security
Guards. The guards are great and are part of the school community. The students love the
guards. She would like the rumors about the administration to be put to rest. At some point,
we need to get the truth out. The rumor mill needs to stop. Communication is needed for the
parents. She wished everyone a happy Mother’s Day. She thanked the Board for what you do
for our students.

9. BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS

Regular BOE Meeting Minutes
May 12, 2015
Page 2



Mr. Peabody attended the Prudence Crandall Ice Cream Social. The PTO did an amazing job
and he was quite impressed with the politeness of the students. The parents should all be
commended for a job well done.

Mr. Peabody stated elected officials need to be informed in order to make good decisions. The
Board and Council will be making multiple decisions in the near future. The public also needs
to be informed. We have asked for the public’s input and we only received a few comments.

Mr. Jonaitis thanked Mrs. Davis for her comments and the way you said it — you are spot on
and he agrees with you. You would make a great Board member.

Mr. Jonaitis stated that we need to put the Fermi Use and SSO MOU topics to bed. Board
members will need to vote with your conscious about the armed guards. The decision about
Fermi has dragged on way too long. The all day Kindergarten decision took 6-7 years to
resolve. He urges the Board and the leadership to resolve this at the next Board meeting.

Mrs. Thurston congratulated the JFK Students, Alex Kraviecz, Nick Steele and Zac Healy for
first place at the CT History Day at CCSU. They will go on to compete in the Nationals at the
University of Maryvland. She wishes them all good luck.

Mrs. Thurston stated that she chose to Tun for the Board of Education because she believes in
the Enfield Public School System. She believes the students can and do receive a great
education. The Board will need to make some tough decisions. She will do what is best for the
students in Enfield. The decisions she makes will be her decisions and no one can convince
her to vote a certain way. At the end of the day, she knows she will be doing what is best for
the students.

Mr, Neville congratulated the students and mentors of BUZZ Robotics. The mentors have a
great time with our students. This program has sustainability. They have maintained this
program with whatever money they could receive and have done a tremendous job.

Mr. Neville agrees with Mrs. Thurston that we have all been rustling with things over the last
couple of months. He believes he can make a difference and that is why he became of Board
member. We all believe our decisions are important and we like what we are doing. We have
some really great programs like BUZZ and full day Kindergarten in Enfield. We have some
tough decisions that we will need to make and is hopeful the Council will support us. We need
to remember why we are here. He urges our colleagues to look at where we are and where we
need to go.

Mrs. LeBlanc stated that two of the JFK students Alex and Nick that are going on to the
Nationals are also part of the TAG program. She wishes them all good luck.

Mrs. LeBlanc stated that Eli Whitney is doing a great job explaining the fingerprinting
requirements to the parents. They sent home a detailed list with instruction. Jeannette
Lamontagne from C/O has been very helpful with parent phone calls. She hopes that all the
schools are doing the same,

Mrs. LeBlanc agrees that the decision for the guards has gone on way too long. She would also
like to resoclve this. The longer we wait it will continue to fester,

Mrs. LeBlanc stated that Mrs. Davis spoke ahout voting and Mr. Peabody spoke about
leadership. With the upcoming elections, she reminded people to learn about the candidates
and what they will do. She hopes that the Town Council and Board will work together. We
have a tough road ahead of us. She will do her best for the students. A town that values
education is a town that will succeed. This will keep people from moving out of our town and

Regular BOE Meeting Minutes
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sending their children to magnet schools.

Mr. Grady attended the Latin dance and had a good time. He totally understands the language
barrier. He had a hard time understanding what was being said at this event. He would like
us to look into this so we can help our Spanish speaking parents next year. He also atiended
the graduation ceremony. He congratulated Lorena Cisneros for getting involved with this
program and for helping our parents.

Mr. Grady stated he is wearing blue tonight for lung cancer awareness. Lung cancer kills more
women than breast cancer. He urged audience members to be aware of this and to support
this fight.

Mr. Grady stated Chairman Sirard mentioned in his comments that we need to do the right
thing with the budget and he agrees. He was at the State Capitol for his job and they spoke to
Senator Kissel about a cancer fighting bill that will affect us. He thanked Senator Kissel for
listening to them. He voted for this because he had the information to make an informed
decision. We are faced with cuts to our budget that will impact our education system
negatively. He urges our Town Council members to listen to us. We are trying to maintain our
current education system. We need to give our kids a fighting chance. We are doing the best
we can. We are starting to move forward with technology. We need to invest in our town and
support our education system.

Chairman Sirard wished everyone a happy Mother’s Day. Rumors are gossip. There are some
items that the Board cannot address or discuss. He urged audience members to ignore the
UGS,

Chairman Sirard stated it has taken 18 years to merge the high schools. Closing two schools
took 4 years and we restructured the K-8 schools. Information is needed to make informed
decisions. Government works very slowly and changes take time.

10. UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Mr. Grady moved, seconded by Mrs. Thurston that the Enfield Board of Education groups the
following Policy Items A-l together for the Second Reading.

a. Proposed New Policy — #5140.2 Sexual Abuse and Assault Awareness and
Prevention Program - Second Reading

b. Proposed Policy Changes — #5131.9 Bullying Prevention, Teen Dating Violence
Prevention and Intervention Policy — Second Reading

c. Proposed New Policy — #3545.3 Transportation of Students by School Personnel -
Second Reading

d. Proposed New Policy — #1240.2 Policy Regarding Visitors — Second Reading

e. Proposed Policy Changes — #4000 Personnel Smoking Restrietion Alcohol, Tobacco
and Drug-Free Workplace — Second Reading

f. Proposed Policy Changes — #4118.5 Computer Network and/or Internet Use Policy
—~ Second Reading

g. Proposed Policy Changes — #5131.61 Student Conduct — Smoking/Tobacco

Restriction Policy ~ Second Reading

Regular BOE Meeting Minutes
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h. Proposed New Policy — #5141.7 Concussion and Head Injuries - Second Reading

i. Proposed New Policy - #5142 Poliey on Safety School Security and Safety -
Second Reading
Discussion:

Mr. Jonaitis would like to discuss each policy separately. Chairman Sirard asked if the Board
would like to discuss each policy separately.

Mr. Grady stated that he grouped these together to speed up the process. There are only word
changes being made. We are required to make these changes.

Chairman Sirard added that items A-I are not the controversial policies.

Mr. Jonaitis would like to discuss each policy individually. Mr. Grady added there is a motion
on the floor.

A vote by roll-call 7-1-0 passed with Mr. Jonaitis in dissent.

i Proposed Policy Changes - #9133 Standing Committees of the Board -~ Second
Reading

Mr. Grady moved, seconded by Mr. Neville that the Enfield Board of Education approves the
proposed policy changes to #9133 Standing Committees of the Board as a Second Reading.

Discussion:

Mr. Neville stated this is where we are changing the name of the Executive Committee to the
Leadership Committee.

Mr. Jonaitis disagrees with the changes. He would like to see the Personnel Committee to be
re-established.

A vote by roll-call 7-1-0 passed with Mr. Jonaitis in dissent.

k. Proposed Policy Changes - #2112.4 Employment of Administrators - Second
Reading

Mr. Neville moved, seconded by Mrs. Thurston that the Enfield Board of Education approves
the proposed policy changes to #2112.4 Employment of Administrators as a Second Reading.

Discussion:

Mr. Jonaitis disagrees with the changes. He would like to see more than one candidate being
presented to the Board.

A vote by roll-call 7-1-0 passed with Mr. Jonaitis in dissent.

1. Proposed Policy Changes - #1240.1 Volunteers in Schools School Volunteers,
Student Interns and Other Non-Employees ~ Second Reading

Mr. Grady moved, seconded by Mrs. Thurston that the Enfield Board of Education approves
the proposed policy changes to #1240.1 School Volunteers, Student Interns and Other Non-
Employees as a Second Reading.
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Discussion:

Mr. Jonaitis disagrees with the changes. He asked for this policy to be reviewed at the last
meeting concerning local field trips being moved to the other tiered group.

Mr. Peabody stated we discussed this.

Mr. Jonaitis stated the Policy Committee has not met again to discuss this further.

Mrs. LeBlanc stated even if the field trip is local you will still need to be fingerprinted. She
agrees but you will not be constantly supervised by the teacher. The chaperone will be alone at
times and will need to be fingerprinted.

Mr. Jonaitis does not believe this type of local field trips should be required to be fingerprinted.

Mrs. LeBlanc added the schools have been communicating this information to parent
volunteers for over a month. Most volunteers have complied with this required change.

Chairman Sirard added that these proposed policy changes were done on the advice of Legal
Counsel. Mr. Drezek stated that is correct.

Mr. Jonaitis would like to know exactly what our Legal Counsel looked at. Did they look at the
local field trips or just a blanket thing concerning field trips?

Dr. Schumann stated it is as Mrs. LeBlanc stated. Anytime an individual is alone without
direct supervision of a teacher, they must be fingerprinted.

Mr. Peabody added that he stands corrected.
A vote by roll-call 7-1-0 passed with Mr. Jonaitis in dissent.

11, NEW BUSINESS

a. Approval of Educator Evaluation Plan Changes

Mr. Longey and Mr. Hargraves reviewed the changes with the Board for the Educator
Evaluation for the Administrators and teachers.

Mr. Jonaitis asked if there are any changes for any personality conflicts between a teacher and
evaluator. Mr. Hargraves stated teachers can request a 224 observation. If there is still a
conflict they can appeal the process to the Superintendent or Deputy Superintendent and a
content specialist.

Mr. Longey reviewed the appeal process changes. Mr. Hargraves added we have streamlined
the process.

Mr. Neville stated this is an evolving document that will continue to change.

Mr. Longey stated that he believes we are the first in the State to address concerns for
evaluations for staff that have long term absences like illnesses and maternity leave. The
evaluation process is all about teacher growth. We will come up with a reasonable plan for
staff that is out for a long period of time.

Mr. Neville likes what he is hearing. You are addressing what works and what needs
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improvements.

Mrs. LeBlanc also likes this. We all knew that this was going to be time consuming in the
beginning. You are making this plan more efficient. This document is a work in process.

Mr. Peabody thanked Mr. Longey, Mr. Hargraves and the committee for putting this evaluation
plan together. The plan is very involved and you are growing with the evaluation process. This
is a job well done.

Mr. Jonaitis asked about the evaluation cycles. Mr. Longey stated for Cycle A, they will receive
1 formal evaluation; Cycle B & C have 3 informal evaluations with a pre and post evaluation.

Mr. Jonaitis asked if this is done every year. Mr. Longey stated they will go through this
PrOCess every year.

Mr. Jonaitis stated some teachers will have some glitches from time to time. Mr. Longey stated
it is a 3 year cycle with staff.

Mr. Jonaitis asked if the appeal process when a teacher has a conflict allows requests for a new
evaluator. Mr. Longey stated there has to be a structured process in place or we would receive
many requests.

Chairman Sirard asked if this plan protects our staff and are you comfortable with this. Mr.
Hargraves stated yes, the committee is happy with this plan.

Chairman Sirard asked if Dr. Schumann is comfortable with this plan. Dr. Schumann stated
yes the committee has worked diligently to iron out the details to this evaluation plan.

Mr. Jonaitis asked if there have been any difficulties with the ETA concerning the evaluation
plan. Mr. Hargraves stated we have ironed out the issues. Working with Mr. Longey has been
very productive and there is equity that has been built into the plan.

Mr. Jonaitis asked if there are any big issues that need to be contended with, Mr. Longey
stated the committee is a cohesive group of hi-functioning individuals. We collectively have
come up with reasonable solutions.

Mr, Grady moved, seconded by Mr. Peabody that the Enfield Board of Education approves the
Educator Evaluation Plan Changes as presented.

A vote by roll-call 8-0-0 passed unanimously.

Chairman Sirard congratulated the committee for the evaluation plan. We all know that there
needs to be some accountability and you have turned this into a professional development tool.

b. Approve Adult Education Program Improvement Project Grants

Mr. Grady moved, seconded by Mr. Neville that the Enficld Board of Education approves the
Program Improvement Project (PIP) Grants as presented and authorizes the Superintendent to
endorse the Grants.

A vote by roli-call 8-0-0 passed unanimously.

c. 2015 High School Graduations

Dr. Schumann stated the rain location for the Enfield High School graduation will be moved to
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the Enrico Fermi Gym due to the construction at Enfield High. The gym will be setup for the
Fermi graduation. Enfield High can use the Fermi Gym for practices also.

Chairman Sirard asked that all of the Enrico Fermi symbols be removed or covered to avoid
any controversy. Dr. Schumann stated we will do our best.

Mr. Longey stated it will come down to space. If we use the auditorium, students will receive 2
or 3 tickets. If we use the gym, they will receive 6 or 7 tickets. This decision was not popular
with the students. We will take a huge hit if it rains.

Mr. Grady asked if there was a way for the overflow to view the graduation using technology
and by using seating in the auditorium. Mrs. LeBlanc stated they could watch the graduation
on a large projection screen.

Chairman Sirard asked for a consensus of the Board to direct Mr. Longey in the event of rain,
to move the Enfield High School Graduation to Enrico Fermi. Board members all agreed.

Mrs. LeBlanc stated this is not the first event for Enfield High School being held at Enrico
Fermi. We have moved home basketball games and volleyball games to Fermi and there were
no issues.

Dr. Schumann stated that Enrico Fermi will graduate on the 180t day and Enfield High will
graduate on the 181st day. The State requires that students attend 180 days of school. The
calendar we adopt is for 181 days. We can maintain this by having the students receive their
diplomas after the Safe Graduation Party on the 181st day or we can waive the 181 day for the
Enrico Fermi Seniors.

Mr. Peabody moved, seconded by Mrs. Unghire that the Enfield Board of Education waives the
181st day obligation for Enrico Fermi so they can graduate on the 180% student day.

A vote by roll-call 8-0-0 passed unanimously.

d. School Security Documents

Mr. Drezek gave an overview of the timeline, staff and phasing of the transition. There is also a
document with recommendations.

Mr. Neville reviewed the history about the security plan and the sunset plan. A lot of detail and
data was obtained. A lot of good things have happened as well as controversial items. We have
2 years of experience. We looked at hardening the buildings and each individual building. He
has questions on the next steps and the timeline for doing this. He believes there is a need for
security in our schools. A standard has been set. Is this level of security always needed? He
would like to discuss this item further. The vision of the plan concerns him. He likes the
items listed in this document. The questions we are left with are we going to keep this plan or
get rid of it. He does not want to sign up for something he does not know how it will lock like.

Mr. Jonaitis would like to continue doing the things listed on this document but he is not in
favor of the guards in our schools. He would like us to vote on this and continue doing these
items listed on this document.

Mr. Neville stated this is an either or decision. The funding will go away if we do not accept the
MOU. He does not want to throw the baby out with the bath water.

Mr. Jonaitis believes we are all in agreement with the document. He doesn’t believe we would
need to stop doing the items listed in the document.
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Mr. Neville is worried that everything would go away if we vote against the MOU.

Mr. Peabody stated it is all or nothing. This document is a status report. It is good work. Itis
not a plan and that is what is needed. Staffing SRO’s so they rotate at the elementary schools
is important. If this is voted down, all the future plans will not happen. He would like to see
an agreement of what we want made. He is not comfortable making the decision tonight. We
still need to discuss this further as a group.

Mr. Unghire agrees with Mr. Jonaitis, She has not heard that this is all or not}ﬁ'ng. That
sounds foolish to her,

Mr. Jonaitis added that if it is either/or and we vote this down, we should still continue with
this document. You can use this document with your committee. All of this work should not
be tossed aside. He does not believe that the Town Council or the Board would want to do
that. '

Chairman Sirard stated that a School Security Officer (SSO) is not a guard. He does not sit at
the door. He is a roving security watch. The SSO will look for abnormalities. We all know that
our schools are not hardened. We do not have the time for police officers and our staff to room
the halls of the schools until this is done. This was his understanding for the School Security
Officers. Using the word guard implies the wrong thing. The SSO will move about and will not
be stationed at the door. These are retired police officers. The SSO will look for abnormalities.
School Resource Officers (SRO) is different.

Mr. Neville stated we are discussing this without specifics. We are being asked to sign this
MOQOU without specifics. If we are moving the SRO from the high school, we should move them
to the elementary schools. There are logistical issues. We haven’t hardened our buildings.
The referendum will accomplish this if it passes. Changing the level of security will change
over the next few years. Our buildings will remain the same for the next 2 years. He is not
ready to make a decision about this yet. We still need to discuss this further.

Mr, Jonaitis stated when the S50’s were hired to be in the front of the building. He does not
remember hearing that they would roam the halls. Do we still have teachers in the hallways
for hallway duties? Mr. Drezek stated yes at the middle and high schools.

Mr. Jonaitis stated the SS0’s are outside and inside and are like another staff member with a
fire arm.

Chairman Sirard stated when this discussion first came up and as a member of the Security
Committee the plan included the $SO’s to be on the playgrounds and throughout the school.
The plan evolves and he knew they were going to be roving.

Mr. Peabody stated the MOU is all or nothing. There is an operational plan. Milestones need
to be met. Ie does not want to see the plan shut down. The numbers do not show this. Is
there a value and he believes there is. The guards have added value and has calmed many
situations. The new plan has a communication plan. This has not been outlined to us yet.
Shutting the program down is not right and he is not ready to make a decision yet.

Mr. Neville asked is this what we really want. We can all agree that we would like to continue
doing the items listed in this document. We need to discuss this before we vote on this item.
The public needs to be part of this discussion. We need an open discussion regarding security
before we vote on another 2 years.

Mr. Grady stated he and former Board member Pat Droney were assigned to the School
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Security Committee. Some changes were made from a grant. It was a good starting point but
we saw the need for better security. Circumstances made us do things. He would like to see
the buildings hardened. He would like to see an amendment made to the MOU for 1 year while
the buildings are hardened. Then we can revisit this topic again. He does not want to pull the
guards. We still have a lot of work to do if the referendum passes. We could get our buildings
set and then revisit the guard discussion in a year. We can see what we exactly need.

Mr. Jonaitis stated that many speakers were against the SRO’s in our buildings. No one spoke
against hardening our schools. They did not want to see guns in our buildings. He is
concerned about the money being spent on this.

Mr. Neville stated transparency is needed. We focus on the guards and the guards are part of
the plan. Hardening was not explained. The school procedures are as valuable as the SRO'’s.
The community is split over the lack of transparency. We need to inveolve the public in this
discussion.

Mr. Jonaitis hears what Mr. Neville is saying. If we did what was on this 3 page document, the
public would be happy. The armed guards are the concern.

Mr. Peabody stated a referendum will be needed to address hardening the buildings. The total
number of SRO’s will increase based on the staffing modules presented. The program is not
acceptable because it is all or nothing.

Chairman Sirard stated the Town owns the buildings and the program. We will vote on
allowing armed guards in the building. He agrees with the plan. We do not know what
everyone is thinking. During the last election Kindergarten and Guards were part of the
discussion and those people got voted in. The question is will the Board allow the Town to put
armed bodies in the buildings. That is what the MOU is. Will we allow the Town to continue
with this plan? .

Mr. Neville stated we have had SRO’s in our buildings for 15 or 20 years. We allow police to
bring guns into our buildings. Chief Sferrazza stated the Board approved the police to bring
firearms into the building. Mr. Neville stated the security plan needs to be discussed. He
would like to see the specifics and discuss this further.

Mrs. LeBlanc stated the MOU the Town Council passed is as is. They need the Board to agree
with it or turn it down. The MOU is all inclusive.

Dr. Schumann stated the MOU was to allow the Town Council permission to put an armed
person in the building to serve as an SS0, Hardening the schools was not part of the MOU.
The buildings belong to the Town of Enfield. They can change the doors or glass. The Board
agreed to put these positions into these schools and they will serve as 550’s.

Dr. Schumann stated the new MOU is exactly the same as the old MOU except the dates have
been changed. The new MOU will expire in June 2017.

Mrs. LeBlanc stated hardening is coming from the Security Committee and is not part of the
MOU. If we vote on this tonight, it is only to keep the armed security officers in the buildings
only. Hardening the schools is not part of this MOU. She hopes the Security Committee will
continue to meet to figure out ways to continue to harden the schools.

Dr. Schumann stated it is not on the agenda for the Board to vote on this. The Governance
Council discussed what the future looks like, The Town Council would like to keep the future
the same for the next 2 years while they move forward on the hardening of our buildings.
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Mrs. LeBlanc stated we need to discuss if we want the SSO’s in the Town'’s buildings.

Mr. Grady stated we can make an amendment to the MOU. How would we do that?

Dr. Schumann stated the Board can ask for a change to the MOU. The Board and Town
Council Attorney’s would need to look at any changes made to the MOU. We could bring the

one year suggestion to the Town Council for their consideration.

Mr. Jonaitis stated by not continuing with the hardening issue would be wrong. He would like
this item placed on the next agenda for a vote on armed guards.

Chairman Sirard stated we have a meeting scheduled for May 28%,

Mr. Jonaitis would like to add this item to the agenda tonight. He belicves a 2/3 vote is needed
to accomplish this.

Dr. Schumann stated that is correct.

Suspend the Rules to Add an Item to the Agenda:

Mr. Jonaitis moved, seconded by Mrs. LeBlanc that the Enfield Board of Education suspends
the rules to add an item to the agenda to vote on the armed guards.

Discussion:

Mr. Neville is concerned that we will not have a quorum at the meeting tomorrow.

A vote by roll-call 5-3-0 failed with Mr. Grady, Mrs. Thurston and Mr. Sirard in dissent.
Mrs. LeBlanc does not want to delay this vote. We all know what we are voting for.

Mr. Peabody stated if we can amend the MOU to meet our needs, we can table this.

Mr. LeBlanc stated the MOU has been passed by the Town Council. She believes it would need
to fail before another MOU can be drawn up.

Dr. Schumann stated we can both have MOU’s. The Town Council’s actions do not mask the
actions of the Board. We are not bound to consider this document. We can make our own
MOU.

Mrs. LeBlanc stated we would need to come up with our own MOU for the Town Council to
consider. We had a community conversation and we all know how we feel. We are delaying the
vote by placing this on the May 28t meeting. We are wasting time and are delaying the
inevitable.

Dr. Schumann stated it is on the agenda for tomorrow night or you can add to a future meeting
agenda.

Mrs. LeBlanc stated we are wasting time. Mr. Jonaitis agrees.

Mr, Jonaitis stated someone who voted against this can bring the item up again to reconsider.
Dr. Schumann stated that is correct.

Reconsider Previous Motion:
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Mr. Sirard moved, seconded by Mr. Peabody that the Enfield Board of Education reconsiders
adding an item to the agenda.

Discussion:

Mr. Jonaitis thanked them for reconsidering this item.

Dr. Schuman stated a motion can be made by someone who voted against it. The prevailing
side can be seconded by any Board member. The majority vote will bring us back to the
original motion to suspend the rules.

A vote by roll-call 6-2-0 passed with Mr. Grady and Mrs. Thurston in dissent.

Suspend the Rules to Add an Item to the Agenda:

Mr. Jonaitis moved and Mr. Neville that the Enfield Board of Education suspends the rules to
add an ttem to the agenda to vote on the armed guards.

A vote by roll-call 6-2-0 passed with Mr, Grady and Mrs, Thurston in dissent.

Add an item to the Agenda:

Mz. Peabody moved, seconded by Mr. Neville that the Enfield Board of Education adds an item
to the agenda — vote on the SSO MOU.

Discussion:
Mr. Jonaitis would like it explained what the Board will be voting on.

Chairman Sirard stated the Board will be voting on adding an actionable item on the agenda to
approve the MOU,

Mr, Neville stated this is for Item 11d.
A vote by roll-call 6-2-0 passed with Mr, Grady and Mrs. Thurston in dissent.

11d. Action if any Regarding School Security

Mr. Peabody moved, seconded by Mr. Jonaitis that the Enfield Board of Education approves the
MOU as presented by the Town.

Discussion:

Mr. Jonaitis stated if we vote this down, there is nothing stopping us from addressing the Town
Council about making an amendment to the MOU.

Chairman Sirard stated that either he or Mr. Grady can bring this back to the Security
Committee to discuss.

Mr. Neville needs specifics and we need to discuss this before he can approve the MOU.

Chairman Sirard stated he wants to do what is right. We need to look out for what is best for
our kids. He will support the MOU. He has followed his heart through this entire process.

Mzr. Neville respects everyone’s opinions. We need to make some hard decisions and will agree
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to disagree.

Mr. Jonaitis stated he also respects everyone’s opinion. We need to make some really hard
decisions and have added a lot of things at a cost. We need to look at these items and ask is
the safety of our kids in question. Our teachers will protect their kids at all costs. That is how
teachers are. He would like to see us harden our buildings. Ile is amazed at what other parts
of the couniry are doing to harden their buildings compared to what we are doing.

Mr. Peabody stated the crime rates in different parts of the county are different than here.
Some schools have ID Badges to allow you to enter any building. He stated you can’t put
armed guards in front of education. He supported placing the armed guards in our schools.
He would like to see SRO’s in our elementary schools. He would like more communication and
ifransparency.

Mrs. Unghire stated this is going to be a tough decision to make. She has done a lot of
research and has spoken to many different people in our town, out of our town and State to
gain as much data as possible. She has researched active shooters and this topic in order to
make an informed decision. She added that fire has taken more lives than shootings have.

Mr. Grady stated we received a recommendation from the Police Chief to place guards in our
schools. That is why he voted for this 2 years age. We dropped the ball many years ago with
the buzzer system we installed. We should have been making security changes all along. He
knows that teachers would do anything to protect our kids. We need to harden our buildings.
We need to look at the safety of our kids and teachers. He does not want to put our teachers in
this position. This is a feasible option until we can harden our buildings.

Mr. Jonaitis stated if the SRQ is in the right place at the right time, he might be able to get a
call out for help. Someone who plans harm will go for the guard first. You are looking to gain
minutes, The elementary schools have doors that can be targeted. If someone wants to do
this, they will do it. It is a no win vote.

Chairman Sirard stated the reason there is a person with a weapon is to eliminate someone
from entering our building. Elementary schools are a gun free zone. The active shooters target
a specific place that is not armed. The courthouse has a drop box for weapons. The gunmen
are looking for the next high score. Our SS0’s are wandering the buildings and will help us
gain valuable time. Our SSO is the first person that will come in contact with an armed
gunmen. This program works for us.

Mr. Jonaitis stated there were police presence at the colleges were shootings took place. That
did not deter them. The majority of these gunmen will take their own life.

A vote by roll-call 3-5-0 failed with Mr. Jonaitis, Mr. Peabody, Mrs. Unghire, Mr. Neville and
Mrs. LeBlanc in dissent.

12. BOARD COMMITTEE REPORTS

a. Building Committee

Mr. Neville reported that everything is status quo. They are moving quite quickly to catch up.
We have a meeting planned for Thursday.

a. Future Use of Fermi

Chairman Sirard reported the Future Use of Fermi Committee met and Mr. Peabody is drafting
the talking points for the Board presentation.
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Mr. Peabody added this will be completed by the end of this week.

13. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Mr. Grady moved, seconded by Mrs, Thurston that the Regular Meeting Minutes of April 28,
2015 be approved. A vote by show-of-hands 8-0-0 passed unanimously.

14, APPROVAL OF ACCOUNTS PAYROLL - None

15. CORRESPONDENCE AND COMMUNICATIONS

Invitation to attend the Stowe Family Resource Center on May 20, 2015;

Invitation to attend the Adult Education Graduation Ceremony on June 11, 2015;
Invitation to attend the Enrico Fermi Honors Breakfast on June 3 & 4, 2015;
Invitation to attend the Enfield Transitional Learning Academy Graduation on June 11,
2015.

RO TR

16. AUDIENCES

Bob Tkcaz, Bernardino Avenue — Mr. Tkcaz discussed the cost of educating students and how
no one really knows the real cost. He feels the Board made the right decision regarding the
guards. We do not have metal detectors at our doors. We should search the students and
teachers, Mental health analysis needs to be done for the staff. He feels there has been too
much negativity about the school’s budget and blaming the Town Council. You needed to sell
your budget to the Town Council and you didn’t do that. There are still questions that need to
be addressed. The Board needs to re-evaluate your plans. The Board also needs to change
their attitude when addressing the Town Council.

17. EXECUTIVE SESSION

Mr. Neville moved, seconded by Mrs. Unghire that the Enfield Board of Education enters into
Executive Session for Matter(s) Related to Personnel.

A vote by show-of-hands 8-0-0 passed unanimously.

The Board remained in Council Chambers for the Executive Session at 10:05 PM. Mr. Drezek
and Dr. Schumann joined the Board in Executive Session. They were excused at 10:15 PM.

No Board action occurred while in Executive Session.
18. ADJOURNMENT

Mrs. Thurston moved, seconded by Mr. Peabody to adjourn the Regular Meeting of May 12,
2015.

All ayes, motion passed unanimously.
Meeting stood adjourned at 10:37 PM.

Vincent M. Grady Respectfully Submitted,
Secretary
Board of Education

Kathy Zalucki, Recording Secretary
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BOARD OF EDUCATION
SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES
MAY 18, 2015

A special meeting of the Enfield Board of Education was held at the Henry Barnard Elementary
School in the Board Conference Room, located at 27 Shaker Road, Enfield, CT on May 18,
2015.

1. CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 6:01 PM by Chairman Sirard.
2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Chairman Sirard
3. FIRE EVACUATION ANNOUNCEMENT: Chairman Sirard announced the fire

evacuation announcement,

4. ROLL CALL:

MEMBERS PRESENT: Peter Jonaitis, Ray Peabody, Lori Unghire (arrived at 6:05 PM],
Tina LeBlanc, Timothy Neville, Stacy Thurston and Tom Sirard

MEMBERS ABSENT: David Wawer & Vin Grady

ALSO PRESENT: Dr. Jeffrey A. Schumann, Superintendent and Mr. Christopher

Drezek, Deputy Superintendent

5. TOWN COUNCIL FY2015-16 BUDGET ALLOCATION DISCUSSION & ACTION IF ANY

Dr. Schumann reviewed the 2015-16 Budget Development Chronology needed to get to the
Town Council appropriation amount of $65,883,682. The Town Council will adjust the ITPC
line item by $206,184. The total amount the Board needs to reduce the budget is $2,668,505.

Board members discussed the following topics: MBR, Health Insurance Costs and Workers
Compensation Costs.

Dr. Schumann will have a better idea of costs after the insurance conference call on Tuesday.
The Board granted permission for Dr. Schumann te contact our previous agent of record,
Milliman, to review our accounts as a consultant.

Chairman Sirard read an e-mail from Mr. Wawer regarding his budget concerns and possible
suggestions.

The Board discussed non-renewals, layoffs, retirements, sports, band, Nathan Hale,
redistricting, transportation costs, construction at the Stowe Pre-school building, building
amortization costs, Central Office staffing, early retirement incentives, evaluations, substitute
cost savings, increasing class sizes, full day Kindergarten and Nutrition Service costs.

Dr. Schumann will have more information about Health Insurance Benefit Premiums; Excess
2015-16 Cost Sharing Adjustment; Kelly Services Substitute Contract; Nutrition Services;
Medicaid Reimbursement Collection; 2014-15 Budget Rollover; IT costs and Personnel costs,
He will meet with the ITPC group on Friday and has requested information from the
administrators. Both he and Mr. Drezek will work over the weekend on reducing the Board’s
budget allocation from the Town Council.

Dr. Schumann will present an updated 2015-16 Budget Development Chronology to the Board
at the next regular Board meeting on May 26th.
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If needed the Board would like to hold another Special meeting on Thursday, May 28t at 6:00
PM in the Board Conference Room to continue their discussion on the budget.

6. EXECUTIVE SESSION:

a. Matter{s) Related to Superintendent’s Evaluation

Mr. Peabody moved, seconded by Mr. Neville that the Enfield Board of Education enters into
Executive Session for Matter(s) Related to Personnel.

A vote by show-of-hands 7-0-0 passed unanimously. The Board remained in the Board
Conference Room. All audience members were excused.

While the Board was in Executive Session, no Board action occurred.
The Board returned to open session at 7:39 PM.

7. ADJOURNMENT

Mr, Thurston moved, seconded by Mr. Peabody to adjourn the Special Meeting of May 18,
2015.

The motion passed unanimously with a vote by show-of-hands 7-0-0. The Meeting stood
adiourned at 7:40 PM,

Vincent M. Grady Respectfully Submitted,

Secretary
Board of Education

Kathy Zalucki, Recording Secretary
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